From: "Mochrie, Paul" < Paul. Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council

Date: 5/9/2025 8:56:33 AM

Subject: Upcoming information bulletin: City to test two-way traffic on Cordova Street this summer

(May 9, 2025)

Dear Mayor and Council,

I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below information bulletin regarding a two-way traffic circulation pilot this summer on Cordova Street to support public space enhancements in Gastown. Preparation is currently underway and includes signage, new lane markings, and updated traffic signals ahead of the change scheduled to start May 25. A map of the pilot will be included with the issued IB.



Maria will reply to this email with the relevant Vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are live.

Best,

Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver

paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca



The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the x m k y m (Musqueam), S wxwú7mesh (Squamish), and s lilw ta (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.

City of Vancouver
Information bulletin
May 9, 2025

City to test two-way traffic on Cordova Street this summer

Starting on May 25, Cordova Street will become two-way for vehicle traffic this summer between Richards Street and Gore Avenue. This change will support public space enhancements on Water Street, car-free Pedestrian Zone Sundays, and improve access for residents, service providers and visitors.

Converting Cordova Street to two-way traffic is expected to significantly improve vehicle circulation and access to the area during pedestrian zone days planned in Gastown. This change will also provide valuable insights into a potential future expansion to the Powell Street overpass. Additionally, traffic lanes on Powell Street between Gore Avenue and Columbia Street will be modified to encourage through-traffic to divert to Cordova. Staff will closely monitor the area and make adjustments as needed. Cordova Street is expected to return to a one-way eastbound street by late September.

Drivers are reminded to observe all updated traffic signals, signage, lane markings and speed limits while navigating the new two-way sections of Cordova Street and modified lanes on Powell Street.

Work preparing to make Cordova Street two-way is already underway. Eastbound vehicle travel will be retained during this work. We thank everyone for their patience while we complete this work.

On Sunday, May 25, Cordova will be fully open as a two-way street.

This summer's car-free Pedestrian Zone Sundays, public space enhancements and temporary changes to Cordova Street will help inform the <u>Gastown Public Spaces Plan</u>, which will guide future investments in the area.

Civic Engagement and Communications

media@vancouver.ca